Hingham Public Schools
Hingham, Ma.  02043

Dear Parents or Guardian:

A student in your child’s grade has head lice.  Please do not be alarmed, as this is a common occurrence in schools.  Head lice are not a sign of unclean people or homes.

How does a person get head lice?  Anyone who has close contact with an infested person or shares personal items can become infested.  Lice are spread only by crawling from person to person directly or onto shared personal items, such as, combs, brushes, head coverings, sports helmets, clothing, bedding, or towels.  They DO NOT jump or fly.
Information about head lice:  Head lice are tiny insects that live only on people’s scalp and hair.  They hatch from small eggs (nits) that are firmly attached to the individual hairs near the scalp and cannot be easily moved up or down the hair (as can specks of dandruff).  They look like grains of sand.  Nits may be found throughout the hair but are most often located at the back of the scalp, behind the ears, and at the top of the head.  The eggs hatch in about 10 days, with new lice reaching adulthood in about 2 weeks.  The female louse, about the size of a sesame seed, can live for 20 to 30 days and can lay about six eggs a day.  The lice live by biting and sucking blood from the scalp.  Head lice can not survive without a host – within 6 to 20 hours the lice will dehydrate and die.  Until a person with head lice is treated they can transmit them to others.

How should you check for head lice?  You probably will not see the lice, only the eggs.  These are tiny, pearl grayish white, oval-shaped specks attached to the hair near the scalp.  Look carefully, using a magnifying glass and natural light.  

What should you do about head lice?  If your child does have head lice, please call your health care provider to recommend appropriate treatment as there are different options. Everyone in the family should be checked, and anyone with nits should be treated.

When can my child return to school?  Your child may return to school after you have completed the physicians recommended treatment and you have removed all the nits from your child’s hair.  Remember that you must keep checking for new nits and combing your child’s hair daily for 3 weeks.  Your child must be checked upon his/her return to school by the school nurse before returning to the classroom.  You will be notified if your child cannot remain at school.  
Thank you for your cooperation.  
Carol Lincoln, RN

School Nurse
For further information, please check these websites:

www.headlice.org


www.pediculosis.com


http://www.cdc.gov/lice/

http://identify.us.com/
